Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy held on Thursday, July 24, 2025, at 7:00 PM in the Boardroom of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:



James Farnholz, Supervisor






William Fox, Council
David Paddock, Council

Absent:




John Johnson, Council

David Paddock, Council

Eric Stauffer, Highway Supt.





Recording Secretary:


Patricia A. Canfield, Town Clerk

Others Present:




Supervisor Farnholz called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.   The minutes of the meeting of July 10, 2025, tabled.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Lumsden & McCormick – Single Audit – Water District No. 12 –
On MOTION by Councilman Armitage and seconded by Councilman Fox and passed unanimously with voting as follows: Council Armitage, Fox and Supervisor Farnholz – aye the following RESOLUTION:
         RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy authorizes the Supervisor to sign and execute the letter of intent from Lumsden McCormick CPA to provide auditing services as of December 31, 2025 and 2026 for related financial statements and inclusive of a single audit [Water District No. 12] for federal award programs for the same time period in accordance with Government Auditing Standards.

2. Lumsden & McCormick – 2024 Year End Audit – Financials –

On MOTION by Councilman Armitage and seconded by Councilman Fox and passed unanimously with voting as follows: Council Armitage, Fox and Supervisor Farnholz – aye the following RESOLUTION:
          RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of LeRoy authorizes the Supervisor to sign the letter to Lumsden & McCormick LLP CPA comprising the respective financial position of the governmental activities by fund related to the financial statements for fiscal year through December 31, 2024,  for the purpose of expressing opinion that financial statements are presented in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the US GAAP as completed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Assessment:

Supervisor Farnholz reported Assessor is looking at property values/adjustments and will be determining a timeframe for re-evaluation.

Building:

Councilman Armitage reported conference room door needs to have door stopper installed for ease of opening and closing door for meetings.

Courts:

Supervisor Farnholz reported that the person that was going to fill in for court clerk vacation has declined the position.
AUTHORIZATION TO PAY BILLS:

On MOTION by Councilman Fox and seconded by Councilman Armitage and passed unanimously the following bills were presented for payment:   

Abstract # 14



2024/25

Voucher #


General Fund A, B, SL :


$61,907.56
350~379   [incl. online/prepay pay]
Highway Fund DA & DB:


$1,685.03
113~114
Water Fund HG:




With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Supervisor Farnholz and seconded by 
Councilman Armitage and passed unanimously to adjourn at 7:20 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Patricia A. Canfield Town Clerk
